
 

November 2023 

November was another exciting and busy month of ministry and open doors.  On the first Sunday 

we had a farewell service for Brother David.  He was visiting family in Farmington for a couple 

of months and found us online.  He is a very active member of his Baptist Church in England.  

His zeal and passion for church and God’s word were a huge encouragement to our little flock.  

We were sad to see him return home.   

On the 12th, we recognized all of our veterans and active duty service members.  Utah has a 

strong military presence, with multiple bases, a large support infrastructure, and defense 

contractors.  We gave each a gift card and thanks for their faithful service to our country.   

I drove up to Pocatello, Idaho, on Monday, the 13th, to attend the Mountain West Independent 

Baptist Pastor’s Fellowship.  There was tremendous preaching and singing.  The host church, 

Mountain Valley Baptist, did an outstanding job hosting the meeting.  The meals and preparation 

were excellent. 

The opportunity at the Farmington Police Department remains open and I am there sometime 

each week to see the officers or staff and just spend time talking with them.  I also was able to 

speak at the Red Barn facility.  It is an outreach for men who are incarcerated, to prepare them to 

reenter society through intense personal accountability and work responsibilities.  Though the 

purpose is commendable, it is largely a secular and humanistic approach to ‘reforming’ 

behavioral patterns.  Pray that God will keep the door open so that I can share the life-changing 

truth of God’s Word.   

We said good-bye to David (England) at the first of the month and said ‘hello’ to Gareth and 

Cari (Wales) in the middle.  Gareth was a Baptist pastor in Wales for over 30 years.  They, too, 

were visiting family in Farmington and found us online.  Please pray for Alek (25) who visited.  

He is lost and searching.   

We celebrated Thanksgiving on the 19th with our church family and followed that time of 

fellowship with a special service of ‘thanksgiving’ and remembrance as we observed the Lord’s 

Supper.  It was a powerful service.  Please keep praying for our family and little flock in Utah. 

In His Service – The Moore Family (Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon, Lydia) 

The Moore Family 
Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon, Lydia 
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